**Bagdad Elementary School** 

School Advisory Council (SAC) Meeting Minutes 9/8/22

Meeting called to order at 2:03 pm

Shannon Measel, Ashley Down, Tiphanie Sapp, Jessica McCall, Devon Foresman, Paula Dees, Dawn Kaunike, Diane Archie, Tanda Mason, and Daniel Baxley were in attendance.

Mrs. Sapp started the meeting at 2:03 with "Good Things", she then discussed the purpose of SAC and explained how the bylaws were emailed out with the meeting invitation.

Mrs. Paula went over the treasurer's report and stated that the SAC budget is \$3,176.

Next, we discussed elected positions and chose who would fill them.

Chairperson - Mrs. Sapp

Secretary – Mrs. Down

No new requests for monies were made, and an explanation on how requests work was given.

Items from the principal/designee: 6. C-19 protocols were discussed – 5 days for both staff and students. Safety items discussed were locked doors, new fencing being placed around the library/1<sup>st</sup> grade/ main building connecting area, color-coded hallways (marked using paw prints and hanging signs) and room numbers on the outside of rooms for 1<sup>st</sup>-responders to easily navigate the building. Other safety items discussed were see something say something – in reference to suspicious activity and/or persons, and the 4<sup>th</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup> grade safety patrol students. Visitor/ volunteer was discussed – visitors are more than welcome with an ID, and volunteers must be approved by the SB (there will be a volunteer orientation at the school 9/16 @ 8am)

- a. Review of Title1 Update Info: Parent set aside percentage/money was discussed which is \$4,472.42. Parent engagement is being led by Ms. Ledet and Mrs. Sapp, 8/23-parent input meeting was successful with about 12 parents. Parents shared input based on 21-22 school FSA data and the 22-23 School Improvement goals, by working in small groups to discuss their ideas. They then used post it notes to jot down their ideas, Ideas were discussed as a large group and placed on chart paper. Parents shared ideas of things parent engagement funds could be utilized for. Many of the ideas were things the school is already doing, but we will continue to "think outside of the box" as a parent suggested. The parent resource center was discussed there is information and technology available for parents when needed. SPAR school accountability report, last year we received a 'C'. School compacts will be sent out and reviewed with parents going over teacher, parent, student, and school promises for the year. SIP based on data (our goals are to improve ELA, math, and the ESE and black/mixed subgroups) we discussed different clubs that could potentially be brought in to improve our school. PBS house elections will be held at the next house meeting, working on spreading kindness and positivity!
- b. Testing: FAST tests are currently happening across grade levels results will be sent home within 14 days of completion. Intervention groups will begin once data is looked over.

- c. New positions: Mrs. Eldridge and Mrs. Stokes are new in 5<sup>th</sup>, Mrs. Edmonson is a new inclusion teacher, Natalie Jones is our new CDAC, Mrs. Volk is the new ESE Liaison, Mrs. Constant is new in KG, we are looking for an ESE para.
- d. 5<sup>th</sup> grade is starting a STEAM team with Mrs. Confusione, and the yearbook is being led by Casi King.

## 7. No questions

8. Upcoming events were discussed

The meeting was adjourned at 2:57 – motion by Ms. Mason, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Mrs. Foresman